
 

 

 

 

 

 

September 23, 2016 

Dear Brother/Sister: 

Be advised, at the 39th IBEW Constitutional Convention held in St. Louis, Missouri September 19-23, 2016, 
the delegates authorized a Pension Benefit Fund payment increase to be paid to the International Office 
of two dollars ($2.00) per month effective January 1, 2017 and a one dollar ($1.00) increase January 1, 
2019. The increases are needed to insure the continued economic health of the Fund. The Pension 
Benefit Fund increases affect ONLY “A” Charter members.  

A one dollar per month per capita tax increase will go into effect on January 1, 2018 and January 1, 2020. 
The IBEW Per Capita tax increases affect ALL “A” AND “BA” MEMBERS. 

As a result of the Pension Benefit Fund increases scheduled to go into effect on January 1, 2017, 
“A”Charter members who remitted dues for the period October 1, 2016 through March 31, 2017, the 
amount is not sufficient to cover your per capita tax  to the International Office for the months of January, 
February and March 2017. 

For members who remitted payments for the period October 2016 through March 2017, please remit a 
check or money order in the amount of six dollars ($6.00) made out to the Local Union #3 Dues 
Department to pay your Pension Benefit Fund increase through March 31, 2017 with the International 
Office. Upon posting to your account, an International Dues receipt will be issued to you indicating that 
you are paid through March 31, 2017. 

“A” Charter Members who remit dues for the January 2017 through June 2017 period must submit 
payments reflecting the two dollar ($2.00) Pension Benefit Fund per month increase. 

Please keep this letter for your records. Thank you, I am, … 

Fraternally yours, 

 

Vincent McElroen 
Financial Secretary 

 
 


